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PRESS RELEASE
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Phone: 630.476.6425

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Presiding Bishop Katharine Jefferts Schori
to visit St. Nicholas on February 3, 2008
 
The Most Rev. Katharine Jefferts Schori, presiding bishop of the Episcopal Church in the United States, will be the celebrant and preacher at St. Nicholas Episcopal Church in Elk Grove Village, IL at 9 a.m. on Sunday, February 3, 2008.

 

“Bishop Katharine’s visit is perhaps the single most exciting event in our congregation’s history,” said the Rev. Stephen Martz, vicar of St. Nicholas.  “Having the presiding bishop come to St. Nicholas is a wonderful recognition of our ministry, energy, and determination to be a new and different kind of church.”  Her visit will encourage and strengthen those efforts.”

 

St. Nicholas is best known in the community for its strong ministry to children and their families, the hungry, those in recovery from addiction, seniors, and lesbians and gays.  Its Second Family program identifies children and families in need and then responds with food, clothing, and other provisions.

 

The church, the product of a merger in January 2007 between the previous St. Nicholas and Holy Innocents Episcopal Church of Hoffman Estates, has set an ambitious goal of doubling its size in order to increase the Episcopal Church’s presence in the northwest suburbs of Chicago.
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“The Anglican tradition, to which the Episcopal Church belongs, contains the best of both the Catholic and Protestant approaches.  Our worship follows ancient Catholic forms, while we are much more democratic and participatory than most churches.”

 

Bishop Katharine, as she prefers to be known, was elected 26th presiding bishop of the Episcopal Church in 2006.  She shepherds the Episcopal Church at a challenging time in its history.  Since the consecration of V. Gene Robinson, who is openly gay, as bishop of New Hampshire, the American church has been criticized by many in worldwide Anglicanism and also by a minority of members of the Episcopal Church, for its liberal stance toward lesbians and gays.  

 

In the face of this criticism, Bishop Katharine has been a strong defender of the church’s decision while seeking to remain in dialogue with those critical of the church’s positions.  At St. Nicholas, she will lead worship at a congregation with a sizable lesbian and gay membership that is well known for its inclusion of all people.  

 

“Some may see our commitment to full inclusion as trendy or politically correct,” says Martz.  “But for us it’s simply following the gospel.  Jesus included everyone.  Why would we do differently?”

 

The church is located at 1072 Ridge Avenue in Elk Grove Village.  More information is available on the web at www.onebreadonebody.org. 

###
St Nicholas Episcopal Church


1072 Ridge Avenue Elk Grove Village IL 60007   847-439-2067


Welcoming all to walk in His way | www.onebreadonebody.org











